South Bondi / Watson Precinct Minutes

MINUTES OF SOUTH BONDI / WATSON / TAMARAMA PRECINCT MEETING
 “We value community input and participation”
Date:  12 December, 2007 
Location: Waverley Council Chambers, 3rd floor Bondi Road
Time: 7.30 – 9.30 pm
Apologies: Candice Reid-Latimer, Kathleen Tangney 
Convener: Ludovico Fabiano
Co-convener: Colin Seger
Secretary: Robyn Fabiano 
 Agenda Items
1.       Review of Ward Boundaries Changes
Reason for the changes to wards boundaries for Waverley and Hunter are due to have the number of voters is redistributed evenly within the Wards.  For example, Waverley Ward has over 10,000 voters while Bondi Ward has less than 9,000.  Therefore it has been proposed that the North Eastern Area of Waverley Ward be added to the Bondi Ward.  Likewise for the Hunter Ward. 
Therefore 1,238 voters to go from Waverley to Bondi Ward
                      609 voters to go from Hunter to Bondi Ward.
2.       South Bondi/Watson/Tamarama Precinct
Due to Ward boundaries changes a review of precincts is being carried out and it has been proposed that may be there should be three precincts per ward.
Presently there are 13 precincts in total however they are not evenly distributed in number of precincts per Ward.  
For example, Hunter Ward has 4 precincts whereas Bondi Ward has 2 precincts.

Option proposed:  
         That the current precinct set up remains the same as it would cause too many concerns if changes are made. 
         A better option proposed is instead of single precinct meetings is to have more combined precincts meetings opening up better communication between residents and Council 
3.         General Business
                    Minutes accepted from last meeting.
                    The precinct meeting endorses the Noticeboard idea outlined in Precinct update - dated 6 December 2007’
                    Motion Proposed:  Colin Seeger
                    Seconded:  Heinz Salzerberger
1.       Non-delivery of Precinct Flyers to residents
Councillor David Ridyard reported that Mayor Ingrid Strewe stressed it was unacceptable that the flyers were not delivered to announce the meeting. 

Council was contacted by South Bondi / Watson/ Tamarama to advise that the flyers had not been delivered.  Apparently the reason for the flier not reaching certain residents was due to            issues with printers, distribution and not currently having a Community Liaison Officer. 

David Ridyard to follow up.
David Ridyard and Ludovico Fabiano to liaise over the flyers via the Minutes.
2.       Ocean Street North and Martins Avenue current set up is a safety hazard. 
Suggested to remove traffic triangle on the corner of Ocean Street North and Martins Avenue and reduce car speed to 40km/h.
Councillor David Ridyard has advised that Dan is currently reviewing the change to the traffic conditions in Ocean Street North and Martins Avenue.
3.       To put up a sign “Bondi Welcomes Safe Drivers” similar to the sign in Carrington Road between Darley Road and Bronte Road.
“Bondi Welcomes Careful Drivers signage.  A better sign proposed was Alert Motorist to High Pedestrian Activity
Placement recommended – Syd Einfield Drive.
4.       Short-term tenants in rental properties disposal of rubbish.
It has been noted that when ever a short term tenant leaves the rented premises the footpaths get filled with old mattresses, furniture and other junk. It is proposed that a fee be imposed for the collection of rubbish to the tenants.
    This precinct meeting congratulates Council on the improvements in disposing of dumped household rubbish
Meeting Closed 9:10 pm
Next Meeting: 13 February, 2008
PAGE  

